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Intergroup Meeting
1st Wednesday of the month, 7 PM
670 Carreon, Colton

Board of Directors Meeting
3rd Thursday of the month,
7:00 PM

General Service,
District 17 GSR
1st. Tues. of the month, 6:30 PM
26850 Cherry Hills Blvd. Sun City

District 11 GSR
Dark

District 8 GSR
3rd Wednesday of the month,
6:00 PM GSR School
7:00 PM Meeting
5770 Arlington, Riverside

District 14
GSR School 6 PM
District 14 GSR 7PM
Church of the Good Shepherd
308 E. Acacia X Camelita, Hemet, 92546

Hospitals & Institutions
3rd Sunday of the month 3 PM
Redlands Unity Club ,
1307 Brookside, Redlands

Area 9
Msca(09aa.org

Step
Admitted to God, to ourselves

and to another human being

Tradition
Each group has but one
primary purpose—to carry
its message to the alcoholic
who still suffers.

Concept
Throughout our structure, a

traditional “Right of Appeal”
ought to prevail, so that
minority opinion will be
heard and personal grievances
receive careful consideration.

the exact nature of our wrongs.
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Primncomsie FIVE

Truth— candid confession to
God and another human

being.
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Central Intergroup Office of the Inland
Empire
Board of Directors

Chairman: Tom F.
Vice Chairman: George D.
Treasurer: Dan C.
Secretary: Elizabeth E.

Members At Large
Duke W.

Dennis H.

Inland Empire Editor: Carolyn V.
Office Manager: Carolyn V.
Office Assistant: Don S.
Saturday: Diane L.

On Call: Amy J.

Letters to the Editor or Articles for the Newsletter
must be received by the 15th of the month for consideration of
publication in the following month’s issue.

Please submit your material for The Inland Empire Newsletter
to:
Inland Empire Central Office
P.O. Box 189
Colton, Ca., 92324
E-mail: aacentral@sbcglobal.net

May

Central Office Activity Report
AA Calls 418
12 Step Calls 24
Other Calls 47
Visitors 266
TOTAL: 755
Web Site
Visitors 4081
Countries 31
Subscribers 858
TOTAL: 4970

Thanks to all who are of service.
It makes a difference!

( In Loving Memory h
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My 2018
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Nancy T., David G.
- /
May 20

Area Service Assembly
Walton Intermediate
School

12181 Buaro St

Garden Grove, CA 92840
Hosted by District 7

Map

We thank all of the birthday celebrants for their contributions to the Central Office Birthday Club.
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https://goo.gl/maps/8yEVhxuVETs
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Take a Look at This

IEAA Convention Committee needs volunteers.
Please come be of service. Meets every 2nd
Thursday at 7PM at 670 Colton Ave, Colton 92324

Picnic Committee Meetings Committee needs
volunteers . Please come be of service. Meets every
2nd Wednesday at 7PM at the Central Office.

Our Volunteer Kelli (from Colton) is in need of
prayers. Thank you Kelli for your service.

Faithfully Yours in Service,
The Board Members

/Inland Empire \

Convention

Planning Committee
Meeting

is held every 2nd Thursday
at the Gonzales Center

670 Colton Ave, Colton 2324

N arem

Please Submit all of your events and / or letters we would love to put them in the newsletter.
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s Thank You
Don S.
THANK YOU VOLUNTEERS!! ,
Amy J. Thanks to these volunteers for keeping Central Office running smoothly for the past month: Ch ris S.
Tim M.
Th k Y i .. Lindaw.
K an 0" i ‘ Kelli C. /

Book of the month
All Grapevine Books
Normally $11.50 - this month $9.00
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The Central Office Picnic Commit-
tee

Would like to ask your groups for basket dona-
tions for the raffle prizes. We would also like to
ask you to donate cases of water or soda.

You may drop donations off at the
Central Office or the park at the day of the
picnic.

Thank You for your support.

Volley Ball
We need Volleyball players!!

Please get your teams together .
Clubs vs Clubs, Meetings vs Meetings etc.

We are not a glum lot!!

Please check the web site (www.aainlandempire.org) for any changes
since the printing of the newsletter.
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Picnic planning Committee meeting is held on every 2nd
Wednesday of the month at central office at 7pm.

We are taking donations for water and sodas. Please drop off at Central Office.
We are asking meetings to donate baskets as raffle prizes.
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Intergroup Meeting Minutes
April 42018

Meeting Opened at 7pm
Board Members Present: Dennis H, Dan C., Tom F., George D, Elizabeth E.,

Carolyn V.
12 Traditions: Read by Joseph G.
New Intergroup Reps: Yoshi L. (Sober Sisters), Pam D. (Came to Believe)
Secretary's Report: Read by Elizabeth E.

Maotion to Accept: Diane L. (w/ correction); Second by John B,
Treasurer's Report; Read by Dan C.
Motion to Accept: Ermestine; Second by Bill R.

Public Information: N/A

Hospitals & Institutions: Given by Ernestine. We need more people for panels.
Cedar House, for example. No minimum requirement for sobriety. For Ingtitutions, a sobriety minimum is
needed and an application turned in for approval. For more information call Tom F.

Office Report: Given by Carolyn V. The office is running great after, hopefully fixing the computer "network"
problem. New drums for the printer were installed.

*District 23 (Spanish-speaking) got in touch with me. Some of their information will be in the newsletter and
available at Central Office.

12 Step Call List: Given by Amy J. She has distributed an itemized list requesting

Volunteers (for different areas, gender, time slots avalable efc.) that want to be on the call list. Some discussion
followed regarding meetings that are "dark" but are stll in the Directory. Notes were taken for at least one
megting to be removed.

Alanon: Given by Beth, Offered a few flyers- "This is Alanon" and for upeoming events. (Some include AA
speakers)

General Service Committee: Llaison/ Diane L. Mentioned a few topics that will be
Discussed at upcoming Conference. Interesting Fact: THe "Preamble" from The Big Book has been recognized
by the Library of Congress,

OLD Business: none

NEW Business: Nominations for new Board member ("Member at Large" unexpectedly left posttion open)
Nominations: John B. & Ermestine (possibly)... The secretary apologizes that she did not get the names of
people who made the nominations.

Yoshi L. Brought up the topic of meeting translators for the Deaf. Carolyn V. Answered with information
about CODA- sometimes they can provide translation for the deaf'hearing impaired.

Pienic Committee: Dlane L. Reiterated that this is the only fund-raising event for Central Office and has been
going on for many years. Though the park has been booked, there are many slots to fill for different functions
necessary for the day of the picnic. She was a very concerned that at the last commitiee meeting she was the
ONLY person to show up and brought it to Intergroup for assistance.

Tradition 4 Read by Linda & Emestine
Next month for Tradition 3- John B, volunteered.

IN ATTENDANCE
Dan C. Pam D.
Diane L. Beth G.
Elizabeth E. Bob H.
Earnestine M. Scott P.
Joeseph G. Ron W.
Dennis H. Todd W.
Linda W. Gabe F.
Joe E. Tess H.
Billy D. Jeff A.

John B.
Kim H.
Dave W.
Jamie M.
Melissa H.
Ken B.
Amy J.
Karl Z.

Bill R.

Tom F.
George D.
Carolyn V.
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101 out of approximately 300 groups contributed to Central OTlice so Tar this Tiscal year.
That represents roughly 13% of the meetings in the Inland empire
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Inland Empire Newsletter
Donation Form

Name:

Address:

City:

State: Zip code:

Phone:

BUCK-A-MONTH
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Please mail the Form with your
monthly or annual
donation of $1.00 to the front of the
Newsletter for your
Central Intergroup Office.

Don’t miss an issue, have the

Inland Empire Newsletter

delivered to your mail or
e-mail
box each month



